## **Cedarbrook WWTP**

P O Box 54441 Lexington, KY 40505

April 11, 2014

Mr. Jeff R. Derouen, Executive Director Commonwealth of Kentucky Public Service Commission P O Box 615 Frankfort, KY 40602-0615

RE:

Case # 2014-00091

Dear Mr. Derouen:



On March 3, 2014 our firm sent a letter regarding the Cedarbrook Wastewater Treatment Plant to the Public Service Commission in care of Mr. George Wakim. That letter was received on March 6, 2014. On March 31, 2014 you wrote us citing a newly opened case for Cedarbrook which we received on April 3, 2014. This letter asks for us to gather information and respond to each of 16 different items. We are directed to respond 14 days from the date of the Order, March 31, 2014 which would be April 14, 2014.

Please consider this correspondence as our request for an extension of time to gather this information, review it with our consultants and submit it to the Public Service Commission. Unfortunately, we do not have staff capacity available to focus solely on assembling this information. Therefore we request a 60 day extension to provide this information. We will work diligently on gathering and preparing this information for review and submission but need the time to assemble a package of information of this magnitude and detail.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Ron Osborne

Ry Cum